
WOODSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT  

 
   

TO:     Governing Board 

  

FROM:   Dr. Beth Polito, Superintendent 

  

DATE:    November 9, 2016 

 

SUBJECT:  January Board Retreat Discussion 

                 

 CLASSIFICATION:     Consent   Discussion      Action  

_____________________________________________________________ 

  

RECOMMENDATION 

The board will consider what topics will be discussed at their January board retreat. 

 

 

 

 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

The board has worked on organizational planning, studied student performance in 

mathematics and completed short and long term planning during retreats over the 

last five years. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BACKGROUND MATERIALS 

  Yes   No  If yes:   Attached    Yes    No 

 

  

 

 

   


